
 

    
         

       
     

        
     

 
  

     
    

   
 

    
      

 

    
      

 

SB 1267 (87R) Legislative Report 

Background Information: 
The Texas Legislature passed Senate Bill 1267 (SB 1267) during the 87th Regular Session, 2021. The legislation required 
the State Board for Educator Certification (SBEC) to develop and publish a comprehensive clearinghouse of information 
regarding continuing education and training requirements on seven specific trainings prescribed in the Texas Education 
Code. Informed by recommendations from the SBEC-approved Clearinghouse Advisory Group (CAG), the SBEC was 
required to publish a Clearinghouse that includes best practices and industry recommendations for the frequency for 
training of educators and other school personnel regarding the frequency of each of those seven topics. The legislation 
also required the CAG to report any recommended changes on any of the topics to be reduced, eliminated, or 
consolidated with other existing continuing education or training to the legislature by December 1 of each even-
numbered year. This report provides an update and fulfills the requirement for the December 1, 2024, report to the 
legislature. 
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